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Dear Dr. (Medical Director),

As healthcare evolves in the US, government and institutions alike (including hospitals) are starting to embrace the adage, "It takes a village to raise a child," and realizing it also takes a village or team of healthcare providers to care for our nation, starting with each individual community. Hospitals nationally are now including chiropractic care as part of their care through staff privileges This step allows the unique services of chiropractic to meet the needs of the people in our various communities that medicine cannot fulfill and economically acts as a portal into the hospital system. This portal is creating a team environment between the chiropractor, the ER staff, advanced imaging, electrodiagnostics and spinal surgeons. As a result of these relationships, acute spinal patients that would normally be dismissed from the ER, in absence of life threatening issues, are now captured and kept within the hospital system, rather than sent on their way, rarely, if ever to return. The lack of a staff chiropractor in the process is a primary cause for hospitals nationally to allow multi-millions of dollars of necessary care to be sent from your doors.

Assuming you get two back and neck patients in your ER daily (a very low number in most ER's nationally) that equates to 60 patients per month and 720 a year. The standard of care usually includes x-rays to rule out osseous pathology, MRI's to rule out spinal cord, nerve root or other spinal related pathology, and electrodiagnostic testing to fully diagnose the neurological issues. Roughly 20% of these patients will need spinal surgery. You can do the math of potential income by simply capturing those who already walk into your ER and then are sent out because of the lack of both focus and training of the ER department. The ER doctors are focused on those emergent, life-threatening scenarios, as they should be, while the chiropractor, although capable of understanding those emergent issues, is expert and focused on spinal-related issues.

Having chiropractors on staff will also free up your ER staff and allow them to stay focused on what they are best best trained for. From a financial perspective, the main reason hospitals have chiropractors on staff, is simply because they can’t afford not to. I respectfully submit my request to you for inclusion of chiropractic care as part of your staff and provide an integral service in the emergency department for the good people of our community and the surrounding areas.

Respectfully, 

